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Working Group |l - impacts Meeting. She did, how-
ever, address the AGM via telephone and tape
from Moscow; she detailed some of the pressing
issues that will affect the Society in the coming
year involving publications and the GST.

e) Corresponding Secretary
The Corresponding Secretary’s Report is on page

4 of the Annual Review 1989. He summarized the
responsibilities of the position and gave a report on
the success of the 1989 Tour Speaker Program
with speakers David Phillips and Peter 2wack. The
Secretary urged members to submit nominations
for next year's Tour Speakers.

f) Recording Secretary
The Recording Secretary’s Report is on page 5 of

the Annual Review 1989,

g) Sesquicentennial Celebrations Working Group
A working group for the AES Sesquicenntenial
celebrations has been formed that includes Kaz
Higuchi, John Knox, Tom Agnew, Gordon McKay
and Malcolm Still. The year 1990 marks the 150th
year of continuous weather observations in Canada
and the celebrations will take place on 5
September 1990. As the CMOS contribution to the
celebrations, it is suggested that CMOS Centres
and Chapters assign speakers to present relevant
public lectures, that CMOS publish a booklet that
recognizes and makes known the historical contri-
butions of weather observing in Canada, and that
CMOS produce a display to be included at the
University of Toronto celebrations on 5 September
1990. The Committee will continue to explore all
possible relevant contributions from CMOS for the
consideration of the Executive.

ANNUAL REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES,
EDITORIAL BOARDS, NEWSLETTER EDITOR
AND ARCHIVIST

Motion (Schertzer/Still) *That the reports from
Committees, Editorial Boards, M..wsletter Editor and
Archivist on pages 22-31 of the Annual Review
1989 be accepted.” CARRIED.

Further comments and discussion at the AGM were
noted as follows.

a) Committees
Scientific Committee: Dr Douw Steyn indicated that
the Committee will be completing a document on
CMOS public statements for consideration by the
CMOS Council.

Professionalism Committee: Dr John Buckley indi-

cated that the Committee has been reviewing items
related to the Accreditation Committee such as
changes in specialization and disciplinary action. In
addition, it has reviewed the BEC Terms of Refer-
ence and is reviewing the BEC procedures for
Broadcaster endorsement. The Council approved
changes in the lists of specialization and the BEC
Terms of Reference.

Accreditation Committee: Dr Tom Low indicated
that Council has approved the accreditation titles
ACM and ACO (and their French counterparts) for
use by the CMOS Accredited Consultants, of which
there are now 35. The Executive Director urged
more members to consider becoming accredited
consulting meteorologists or oceanographers. Dr
John Maybank has indicated that CMOS accredita-
tion has been a real advantage in his professional
activities. ,

Broadcaster Endorsement Committee: Hans
VanlLeeuwen representing the Broadcaster
Endorsement Committee (BEC) indicated that the
members had met about six times during 1989/90
to work on its Terms of Reference and Procedures
for Endorsement. Council has approved the Terms
of Reterence and will soon decide on the endorse-
ment procedures that are based on a review by the
Professionalism Committee. The Education Com-
mittee for meteorology will cooperate with the BEC
to review and recommend the types of courses
required for meeting the qualifications for
Broadcaster Endorsement.

b) Editorial Boards, Newsletter Editor.
Publications Management and Archivist -

ATMOSPHERE-OCEAN: Dr William Crawford indica-
ted that the jounal has shown a surplus for
1989/90 and he thanked contributors for paying
their voluntary page charges. He anticipates that
participants at the recent R.W. Stewart Symposium
will submit about 10 papers to A- O for publication,
and he urged CMOS members to submit papers
based on their Congress presentations.

Climatological Bulletin: Dr Alec Paul reviewed the
performance of the journal during 1989 indicating
three regular issues were published and the flow of
manuscripts was good. CB is near the point of
breaking even financially largely because new
authors were submitting manuscripts and because
many individuals want the journal to be continued
either in its present form or in a new format. He
urged Council and the AGM to consider extending
publication of CB until the end of 1991 and that a
working group be formed to look at options for
revamping the journal.
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